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Sunday 1st Lent 2 

08:00 Holy Communion 2 

10:30 Lighthouse in hall Holy Communion in Lent 

18:00 Evensong at St Johns Purbrook 

  

Sunday 8th Lent 3 

08:00 Holy Communion 1 

10:30 Parade Service 

  

Sunday 15th Mothering Sunday 

08:00 Holy Communion 2 

10:30  Lighthouse in Hall Holy Communion  

18:00 Informal Worship 

  

Sunday 22nd Lent 5 

08:00 Holy Communion 1 

10:30 Family Service  

  

Sunday 29th  Palm Sunday 

08:00 Holy Communion 2 

10:30 Lighthouse in hall Family Service 

March 2015 Services 
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Whatõs on in the Parish and Around 

Tue 03-Mar 14:15 Mothers Union at CoGs 

Wed 04-Mar 19:30 Church cleaning 

Thurs 05-Mar 10.00 Prayer meeting contact June Ames 

Thurs 05-Mar 19:00 Gospel Road Choir Practice 

Fri 06-Mar 14:15 Friday Friends 

Fri 06-Mar 19:00 Christ Church Singers 

Sat 07-Mar 12:00 Lent Lunch 

Sat 07-Mar 17:00 Worship Band 

Sun 08-Mar 18:00 Lent Evenings 

Wed 11-Mar 19:45 Evening Wives contact Norma Gibney 

Fri 13-Mar 10:00 Open Church Coffee Morning 

Fri 13-Mar 19:00 Christ Church Singers 

Sat 14-Mar 12:00 Lent Lunch 

Sat 14-Mar 17:00 Worship Band 

Sun 15-Mar 16:30 Worship Band 

Fri 20-Mar 14:15 Friday Friends 

Fri 20-Mar 19:00 Christ Church Singers 

Sat 21-Mar 12:00 Lent Lunch 

Sat 21-Mar 17:00 Worship Band 

Wed 25-Mar 19:30 PCC 

Fri 27-Mar 12:30 Neighbourhood Lunch 

Fri 27-Mar 19:00 Christ Church Singers 

Sat 28-Mar 12:30 Lent Lunch 

Sat 28-Mar 17:00 Worship Band 

Tuesday Morning Prayer in Church 09:00 - 09:30  
Wednesday /Thurs Holy Communion 10:00 –10:30  

See page 19 for rota 
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5ŀǾƛŘ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ƭƻƻƪǎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ [ŜƴǘΧ 

The Way I See It: FIVE GOOD THINGS ABOUT LENT  

In case you’re thinking at this time of the year that Lent is (as one writer 

recently described it) ‘all purple and prohibitions’, here are five good things 

about it. 

1 It only lasts 40 days. Fasts, by their very nature, can’t last forever, but 

Lent has a very manageable forty days. (If you’re thinking at six weeks and a 

bit it’s longer than that, see Item 2)). New Year Resolutions simply stretch 

off into some impossibly distant horizon, but our Lenten attempts at 

discipline (chocolate, cigarettes, daily prayers, being kind to the cat) have 

an end date to them. 

2. Sundays in Lent are ‘as oases’. Sunday is never a day of fasting, but a 

weekly celebration of the resurrection of Jesus. So - and this is official! - 

Sundays don’t count in Lent. 

3. A bit of self-denial is better than a lot of self-indulgence. We live in a very 

self-indulgent society. Just for forty days it’s no bad thing to deny ourselves 

something that is a minor luxury or a bit of self-pampering - especially if it 

saves some money which could go to people in the world who have no 

‘little luxuries’. 

4. It’s a journey towards Easter. Lent goes somewhere, and that 

somewhere is the empty tomb of Easter morning. It’s daffodils in the 

churchyard and new life all around us. 
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5. The days get longer. The English word for this season is the only one 

that has no religious significance at all. ‘Lent’ is simply an abbreviation of 

the Old English word ‘lencten’, which means ‘lengthen’. On these islands, 

where weather is always a major topic of conversation, it’s not surprising 

that what people noted about the days of Lent was that they got longer - 

no more of those ghastly dark tea-times. But the ‘lengthening’ is all part 

of Item 4, really - moving towards new life. (Sadly, Items 4 and 5 don’t 

apply in Australia and New Zealand. Doubtless they have compensations.) 

Given those five splendidly positive things about Lent, which covers the 

whole of March this year, I trust readers will approach its rigours with 

joyful hearts. 

David Winter  

 

Easter Cluster Services 

 

 

 

 

 

For Easter Sunday Services the cluster will be  

Celebrating at their own churches 

Thursday 2nd April Maundy Thursday at C0Gs  

19:00 Communion with foot washing 

Friday  3rd April Good Friday at Christ Church 

10:00  Procession of Witness 

14:00 The Seven Words at St Johns 
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WALKING DOWN THAT GOSPEL ROAD 

We have a DVD of a film made by Johnny Cash in which he narrates and sings 

about the ministry and death of Jesus. Essentially it’s about the few days 

leading up to His death and resurrection and it features parts of Israel where 

it all took place and, all in all, the film is faithful to the original gospels and in 

places is very moving.  However the other night we watched a documentary 

about the holy land and the various sites that are associated with Jesus, His 

story and message and we found it tacky to say the least. We went to the 

“holy” sites where, they said, this was where Jesus was born, this was where 

His tomb was, the cross was here etc etc.  The problems we have with the 

whole issue of the “holy” sites is that they have been hijacked by religion and 

so the sites are covered in gold, silver and all manner of precious stones and 

imbued with some sort of sacred mysticism not at all in keeping with the 

words and life of Jesus.   

What we found equally disturbing was the attitude of people who were vis-

iting there, the ground and surrounds were being kissed, some people were 

crying and wringing their hands, and some people were approaching the area 

on their knees; this bit we couldn’t understand at all.  I don’t think this was or 

is what God wants, I think our heavenly Father fudges where the actual plac-

es and sites associated with His Son are and so can’t actually be identified.  

What our Father wants for us to do is to concentrate on the message and 

teachings of Jesus, not get obsessed with sites that, in reality, ‘might’ be as-

sociated with Him.   

As we walk, figuratively down the gospel road, we can imagine that this was 

the country, the town or the village that Jesus was in but not an actual spot 

where he did or said various things. Annie, our curate, following her recent 

visit to Israel can give you an insight and a flavour of how it really is there, 

she will be only too happy to tell you!! 
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As we continue on our walk and pilgrimage let us reflect on how we can 

get across to others the reality of Jesus, His life and simple message espe-

cially as we approach Easter, and may we also seek for ourselves a closer, 

humbler walk on His gospel road continuing in His presence. God bless you 

all and may Jesus continue to be a real part of your life 

Dave Fowler 

 

IF IT AINT BROKE----------- 

We had a problem in church a week or so back in as much that we thought 

the boiler that supplies hot and very hot water to the sink in the church 

kitchen had packed up as only very cold water was issuing forth (would 

have suited Moses in the desert but not for washing up!!) We checked the 

boiler in the cupboard under the sink and could see that the lights were on 

so we knew it wasn’t an electrical fault.  Neither of us could see what the 

problem was and thus surmised that it was a plumbing problem until I 

asked for a fresh pair of eyes to check it out. It was found that the knob 

that controls the heat of the water had been turned to the off position 

thus ensuring only cold water would come out. The controls on the boiler 

don’t need to be altered, the knob with its pointer should be straight 

across pointing to ‘a quarter to three’ and all that needs to be done to acti-

vate the boiler is to switch it on / off at the switch near the coffee machine. 

If the person / persons switching the boiler off by the heater control is 

reading this please don’t, or if you think you have a reason to do so please 

see me and tell me why. Because the boiler was not, we thought, working 

it could have cost the church a lot of money by unnecessarily calling out a 

plumber / electrician to find that nothing was wrong!! 

Thank you all for your co-operation and understanding 

Dave Fowler (church warden) 
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EditorΩs Bit  

At last the days are getting longer and while I am writing this it’s a bit 

milder.  March is an exciting month,  the spring bulbs in the church yard 

are doing us proud, with a promise of daffodils flowering soon.  I noticed as 

we drove to our favourite coffee shop on Hayling Island that the daffodils 

were already in full bloom just in time for St David’s Day. 

So, in this season of lent we can get a glimpse of the joy of Easter. It will 

soon be time to do some planting, although I must confess I haven’t got 

round to sowing a seed yet 

The birds are singing to each other and will soon be nest building,  the 

newest member of the Fowler cats is busy running and jumping and loves 

chasing his uncles Angie and Pushkin, although they are quite elderly so 

come indoors to have a nap quite frequently. 

So at this time of lent, we look forward to the warmer weather and the 

Easter flowers, a time of quiet reflection before we celebrate Palm Sunday 

at the end of March. 

Ruth Fowler 

magazine@christchurchportsdown.org 
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We meet in the small hall at 2.15pm on the first Tuesday in the month. 
Visitors and new members are welcome. 
Corporate Communion last Wednesday in the month at 10am 
Events in March 2015 
3rd March ‘A Pilgrimage to the Holy Land. A talk by Revd. Peter Hall 
  Vicar of Church of the Good Shepherd. Meeting to be held at  
  Church of the Good Shepherd 
 

Evening Wives  meeting in March 

 Wednesday 11th March 2.15pm until 4pm 

We meet at 42c Stakes Road Purbrook 

Life at Portsmouth Cathedral a talk by Revd Annie McCabe 

Our meeting is open to non-members, anyone interested in joining us will 
be made most welcome. 

 Norma Gibney  (number on back page) 

Don’t forget clocks go forward 

29th March Palm Sunday 
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Building Development Group 

 

The Building Development Group are pressing on with their work while the 

Revd. Andy Wilson is away. He has urged us not to hold back while he is on 

his Extended Ministerial Development Leave.  

The current activities are as follows. 

At the Diocesan Advisory Committee for the Care of Churches (DAC) meeting 

in December it was agreed that we no longer need to provide a screen in 

front of the Flower, Tea and Coffee Area noting that the worktops will need 

to be kept clear if there is no screen.  

The committee also agreed to give permission for  

1. The Commonwealth War Graves Commission to erect a visitor 

information panel in the Military Cemetery and a sign at the entrance to the 

church yard 

2. A new lock on the vestry door (so that church officials do not have to go 

round to the back of the church to open the church)  

and  

3. Removal of four pews (to provide more space in the family area in the 

south aisle). 

These changes still await the necessary legal process before they can 

proceed. 

We also submitted a request to provide a screen round the Audio Visual 

desk but the committee have requested a revised design for their further 

consideration. 

During the visit of the Hampshire Police Choir we removed the choir stalls 

which led to some positive comments from the congregation. This is a 
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Generous unexpected gifts, faithful regular giving and fundraising are all 

making a real difference. Many people are busily fund raising and we are 

very grateful to them. 

At the last PCC we were advised that the funds have been increased by 

£3851.45 as the result of a grant from the Listed Places of Worship Grant 

Scheme following the £2618 raised at the Advent Fayre and £729 from the 

Hampshire Police Choir Concert at the end of last year. 

The biggest priority at the moment, is completion of the toilet project. 

Currently the Building Development Group is trying to find a way of 

providing toilets for a lower cost following advice from Launce Morgan, a 

new member of the group. 

Andy Minchin 

Building Development Group 

 

Advance Warning! 

Please note that there will be no  

Open Church Coffee Morning in April 

 



12 

 

 

Palm Sunday 

(Jn 12:12-16, Zech9:9,Mt 2:11) 

Palms and praises 

pointing to victory 

as the King rides on, 

the promised King, 

gentle and riding on a donkey. 

Promised of old - 

and given that gift of gold, early on. 

Half-recognised in his kingdom- signs and 

words, 

kindling hope, 

leading to hosannas, 

to palms and praises. 

And then the turning, 

as this King shows a different sovereignty. 

The cries of “Crucify”, 

the cruel crowning 

as thorns pierce head and hearts. 

A misunderstanding. 

A misreading of the signs, so clear. 

A failure to trust the King, 

who was and is and always will be Truth. 

Father, forgive us, 

We know not what we are doing, 

Still. 

.ȅ 5ŀǇƘƴŜ YƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ 



13 

Palm Sunday Prayer  

Loving Father, 

People didn’t recognise Jesus as your son, on that first Palm Sunday, even 

though you had told them what to expect. They wanted him to be their 

hero, to do things their way, to meet their expectations. To be a king of 

their own creation. Perhaps we still do. 

Help us to look beyond what we think is best, to see that the values of 

your Kingdom are very different from the values of this world. Help us to 

proclaim you as our King, to commit ourselves to building for your 

Kingdom to come - and then to trust you and get on with it. In Jesus 

name, Amen. 

.ȅ 5ŀǇƘƴŜ YƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ 
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Countdown To  

Christian Aid Week 

   10 -16th May 2015 

Christ Church will be organising house to house collections again this year. 

We know Jesus challenges us to love our neighbour. Christian Aid gives us 

the chance to help our global neighbour too . 

More people are always welcome to help deliver and collect envelopes 

among the houses in the local area. From Easter Sunday 5th April the list 

will be in church for helpers to sign up(you need to be 18 or over to collect 

and it must all be done within the dates above). 

If you can spare just an hour or need to know more then I would love to 

hear from you. 

Hear first -hand reports of Christian Aid in action 

Tekalign Kebede has worked for Christian Aid in Ethiopia since 

2010,improving the livelihoods of poor communities. He will be in 

Hampshire sharing his experiences of working with the people featured in 

this year’s Christian Aid Week resources. 

PETERSFIELD-   Sunday 8th March 9.30 a.m   St Peter’s Church GU32 3HS 

CHANDLERS FORD-   Sunday 8th March 4p.m.  St Boniface Church SO532FT 

Jackie Quinn 

Christian Aid Organiser 

(usually available in church or tel. 02392 619709) 



15 

 CHRIST CHURCH NEEDS YOU 

Do you regularly worship at Christ Church and do you feel part of the fami-

ly? If you can say yes to these two questions then if you aren’t already on it 

would you consider coming onto the church electoral roll? To be eligible to 

be included on the church electoral roll couldn’t be simpler, you are enti-

tled to be on it if:- 

1) You are baptised and aged 16 or over 

2) You have signed a form of application for enrolment 

And either 

3) Are members of the Church of England or of any church in com-

munion with the Church of England being resident in the parish or 

(not being resident in the parish) having habitually attended public 

worship in the parish during 6 months prior to the application for 

enrolment 

Or 

4) Are members in good standing of a church (not in communion with 

the Church of England) which subscribes to the doctrine of the Holy 

Trinity declaring themselves to be also members of the Church of 

England and having habitually attended public worship during the 

period of 6 months prior to enrolment. 

 

Once on the electoral entitles you be a member of the PCC and also to be 

elected church warden. 

For more information on what to do and to get an application form have a 

word with Graham Olway. 

Dave Fowler 
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Tear fund WHAT WE CAN DO 

Trafficking is the fastest growing crime in the world, ravaging the lives of 1.2 

million children across the world every year. That number is set to rise, 

unless we stop it in its tracks. The good news is: we can.  

There is a road that leads to Thailand. To the desperate girls in this small 

village in Laos it can look like a tempting prospect. The idea of a better life, 

just over the mountains, can seem like a dream come true. But for many, 

itΩs the beginning of a nightmare. 

Nang lives with her parents and three sisters in a small village in Laos on the 

border of Thailand. She’s 12 years old. She has one year of school left. Even 

though she enjoys school, life is hard. She wants to be a nurse when she 

grows up but the reality is that staying in education isn’t an option for her. 

Her parents can’t afford it. There are some things Nang doesn’t want. She 

says, ‘I don’t want to be poor. Now we are very poor. I just want to stop 

being poor and have many things.’  

Asked what her hopes are for the future, she laughs. The interpreter tells us 

that’s a very hard question for Laos people. Here most people have so few 

prospects that the possibility of something else for their lives is beyond 

them. They have no real hope. 

And this lack of hope puts girls like Nang in serious danger. 

Mem lives in the same village, just up the road from Nang, with her two 

sisters and her dad, but he’s not around very much because he has to go out 

to work.  

When we met the three girls they were sitting around, not doing much. Mem 

and her older sister have already left school. We asked them what their plans 

for the future are. They didn’t have any. 
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A simple recipe is the latest weapon in the fight against human 

trafficking. As Homer Simpson would say: ΨDoughnuts, is there anything 

they can't do?Ω  

Last year we took Channel 4s celebrity baker Tom Herbert (of The Fabulous 

Baker Brothers) to Laos in South East Asia. He came to see some of the 

work our partners are doing to fight child-trafficking. But he also came with 

a recipe and it has proved invaluable. Tom brought with him a recipe for 

‘sticky sticks’; a kind of long thin doughnut. They are made from little more 

than flour and sugar. But Tom thought the recipe could work as a form of 

income generation for some of the girls.  

It turns out that Tom’s hunch was correct; 17 year-old Ler has started 

making and selling sticky sticks. Ler is one of eight children; her father has 

died and her mother is disabled. She is desperate to support her family - in 

short, she is exactly the sort of girl traffickers prey upon. 

She gathered together a few pounds to start the business and set to work 

with four of her friends. The first batch were sold in the local school and 

sold out in a morning, doubling her capital. The girls make the sticks 

together each morning and sell them around the village. Locals have 

developed a fondness for the sweet treats and business is brisk.  

Ler tells our partners that she is no longer tempted to travel to Thailand. 

She can now provide for her mother and family in her home village and 

feels much safer there. Sometimes the biggest problems can have the 

simplest solutions - as simple as flour and sugar...  

¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇŜ ŦƻǊ 

{ǝŎƪȅ {ǝŎƪǎ 5ƻǳƎƘƴǳǘǎ ƻƴ 

ǇŀƎŜ но  
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Christ Church Neighbourhood Lunch  

Will take place on  

Friday March 27th 

At 12:30pm 

Beef Lasagne, Meringue Nests with Fruit & Cream   

Tea & Coffee 

Book your place at back of the church or 

Tel. Good Neighbours mobile on back page 

 Open Church Coffee Morning  
in aid of the 

Christ Church Building Fund 

Friday March 13th 

10:00 till 12:00 

Come and have a Coffee & Slice of cake 

Books & Jams  for sale 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǿŜ ǘƻƻƪ ƻǾŜǊ ϻпл ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ. 
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Rota for Mid Week Holy Communion March 

Christ Church Portsdown 

(Wednesday 10.00am) 

St John the Baptist, Purbrook 

(Thursday 11.00am) 

 Thu 5th March 

Wed 11th March  

 Thu 19th March 

Wed 25th March  

Womens World day of Prayer 2015 

Every year on the first Friday in March women across  the world will be 

united in prayer.  Over 3 million will be taking part in a day of prayer that 

circles the globe from the time that the sun rises over the Isle of Tonga until 

it finally sets off the coast of Samoa. 

The central act of worship will be a service prepared by the women of 

Bahamas, West indies.  The theme this year is Jesus said to them : ”Do you 

know what I have done to you”. 

Over 170 countries will be taking part and women, men and young people 

of all denominations will be welcomed . 

The Baptist Church Waterlooville will be hosting the event for this area on 

Friday 6th March 2015 at 2pm. 

This will be followed by refreshments. 

Norma Gibney 
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For the Record :   

Baptisms 

None 
 

Weddings  
None 
 

Funerals 

 

4th February 2015 
Denis Crowder –Johnson 
Died 7th January 2015 aged 71 
 
9th February 2015 
Clive Davies 
Died 7th January 2015 aged 74 

Stamps Please! 

Please support The Leprosy Mission by saving all your postage stamps 

(British Isles and Foreign) 

The mission raises funds by selling the stamps and is a good way of 

increasing our support. 

Please place all donations at the back of the church. 

Thank you .for responding 

Margaret Baggs 
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Magazine Contributions for the April Portsdown Post   

 by Friday 20th March 

Put in Editor’s pigeon hole or send to: 

magazine@christchurchportsdown.org  

Mission of the Month Rep Month 

The Leprosy Mission M Ayling January 

Church Mission Society A McCabe February 

Tearfund R Fowler March 

Barnabas Fund M Baggs April 

Christian Aid J Quinn May 

Mission Aviation Fellowship J Hutchins June 

Mission to Seafarers J Molloy July 

Street Pastors R Molloy August 

Church Army D Fowler September 

Bible Reading Fellowship D Hutchins October 

Simeons Trustees S Davies November 

Childrenôs Society A Dove December 

[ŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴŎƻǊǊŜŎǘ ƛǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ /a{Φ 

!ǇƻƭƻƎƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ L ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ōǳǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ L 
ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜŘ Ƴȅ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘΦ 

wǳǘƘ CƻǿƭŜǊ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ 
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 Highlights of PCC Meeting on 28th January 2015 

 

¶ The PCC thanked Sheila Gill for her hard work as the Christ Church 
Safeguarding representative and will be looking to appoint a replacement. 

¶ The PCC noted there is an opportunity to bid for funding from the 
Diocesan Mission Opportunities Fund to support or develop social or 
community need projects and hopes to make an application. 

¶ The PCC discussed the recent emergency work needed to make safe and 
repair the masonry that had fallen from the church.  Thanks were expressed 
to everyone who had made the area safe and especially to Keith Fisher. 

¶ Letters of thanks had been received from Gill Cross, The Roberts Centre 
and All Saints Hostel. 

¶ The Treasurer reported that a Listed Places of Worship Grant of 
£3,851.45 had been received to help with the Building Development 
Budget. 

¶ The PCC received a detailed report from Matt Doe on the website usage 
and popularity of different information sources. 

¶ The Diocesan Communications Adviser, Neil Pugmire, will be attending 
the February PCC meeting to discuss various communication and publicity 
issues. 

¶ The PCC discussed further development and wording of Christ Church’s 
Mission Statement. 

¶ The PCC noted that the agreed name for the cluster of Christ Church, 
COGS and St John’s would be ‘The Portsdown Cluster’. 

¶ The APCM meeting on 28th April will need to appoint 4 new PCC 
members and anyone interested is asked to contact a Church Warden or 
Annie or Sandy. 

¶ The PCC noted that there will be an opportunity to add to the Church’s 
Electoral Roll and anyone interested is asked to contact Graham Olway. 
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 ¶ The PCC noted there will be celebrations to mark the 80th birthday of 
the Mothers Union at Christ Church on 18th October. 

¶ Dates for the 2015 Summer Festival (11th July) and Advent Fayre (28th 
November) were agreed. 

The PCC noted with sadness that Michael Morgan, who was known to 
many members of Christ Church, had died recently. 

Graham Olway MBE 

Christ Church PCC Secretary 

 

Ingredients: for óSticky Sticksô Doughnutséé... 

400g water 

130g self raising flour 

130g plain flour 

Pinch of salt 

20g granulated sugar 

30 ml oil 

Vegetable oil (for deep-frying) 

Plenty of caster sugar (for rolling) 

Zest of an orange 

 

Method: 

In a pan, bring the water and oil to the boil. Mix the flours, salt and 20g 

sugar in a bowl, then slowly pour in the hot water mixture. Using a fork 

quickly mix the water in. You should have a stiff sticky dough, but don't 

overwork it. 

Heat the vegetable oil to 170ÁC in a fryer or heavy-based saucepan. 

Quickly with light hands roll the dough into longish sticks. Place a few at 

a time into the fryer. They should take about 3-5 minutes to cook until 

they are golden and crispy on the outside and fluffy in the middle. 

Lift out of the oil, drain on kitchen paper. In a tray mix the orange zest 

with a good amount of caster sugar, then toss with the hot doughnuts to 

coat  Caution-  Wait at least 30 seconds after they've been cooked and 

rolled in the sugar,. Or they will burn you mouth  



Church Leaders 

Vicar Revd. Andy Wilson  

Curate Revd. Sandy Phillips  

Curate Revd. Anne McCabe  

Wardens Ismay Doughty  

  Dave Fowler  

Lighthouse Jackie Quinn  

Church Office    

Parish  Administrator Keith Fisher  

PCC Secretary Graham Olway  

Treasurer Jacqui Wilson  

Churchyard Secretary Dave Fowler  

Magazine Editor Ruth Fowler  

Stewardship Officer Richard Hutchins  

Website Manager Matt Doe  

Evening Wives Norma Gibney  

Mothers Union Pat Hatchard  

Good Neighbours  8am—8pm  

Church Hall 
Church Hall Manager Jacqui Wilson  

Christ Church Toddlers Mandy Kind  

Scout & Guide Hut 
Rainbows (Thursday) Nicola Blofield  

Brownies (Thursday) Becky Hodges  

Guides (Thursday) Mrs M Calway Kennedy  

Beavers (Tuesday) Elaine Isaac  

Cubs (Wednesday) Elaine Issac  

Scouts (Friday) Mark Issac  


